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Subject:  
Review and act on the Two-Party Construction Agreement between Waukesha County and the City of 
Waukesha for the construction of non-participating items on the N. Grandview Blvd. resurfacing project, 
WisDOT Project ID 2717-04-70. 

 
Details:  
Through the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT), Waukesha County will be completing an 
asphalt resurfacing and traffic signal replacement project along N. Grandview Blvd. (CTH T) from Northview 
Rd. to Silvernail Rd. in 2024.  Similar to other WisDOT or Waukesha County projects that overlap into City 
limits, the City is responsible for items considered “non-participating”.  Included in the project are items that the 
City both requested to be completed and are required to pay for due to ownership.  These items include; some 
traffic signal equipment, sanitary sewer work, street lighting, and spot sidewalk/curb ramps. 
 
These additional items added at the request of the City would be funded as a non-participating project item, 
and be 100% City cost.  The attached agreement provides detail regarding the estimated costs, and 
breakdown of responsibilities. 

 
Options & Alternatives: 
If the agreement is not signed, construction of the additional curb ramps and corresponding traffic signal items 
would not take place.  This would mean additional future costs if sidewalk was extended, or pedestrian 
improvements were made to the intersections within the project limits. 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The estimated cost of this work is $37,137.51 and would be funded with the resurfacing of asphalt streets CIP 
account (2006.68290). 

 
Executive Recommendation: 
Recommend approval of the Two-Party Construction Agreement between Waukesha County and the City of 
Waukesha for the construction of non-participating items on the N. Grandview Blvd. resurfacing project, 
WisDOT Project ID 2717-04-70. 

 


